City of Florence
Airport Advisory Committee

March 17, 2011
Present:

Committee members:  Chairman Sam Spayd, John Murphey, and Bogie Bogart. The Public Works Director (PWD) Mike Miller, Airport Manager (AM) Gary Rose and Bob Griffith were also present. 
Call to Order:

Chairman Sam Spayd called the meeting to order at 4:10 PM – delayed due to number of missing members – Until John Murphey was present, there was not a quorum.  
Comments from the Public

There was no public comment.

Minutes:

Chairmen Sam Spayd asked for comments –  it was agreed to strike the statement: “Providing added PWD, Mike Miller, that they have their own airplane repair shop.”  Minutes were then approved.
Chairman Report:

Chairman, Sam Spayd, had nothing to report.
Member Report:
Members had nothing to report
Election:

Sam Spayd will remain as the Chairman.   New member, Bogie Bogart, was elected as the Vice Chairman.
Airport Manager Report: 
Airport Manager (AM) Gary Rose reported on the following (with others participating):
· Wings & Wheels:  The Lions Club is taking a more involved approach this year with their Chairman, Mike Groshawn leading the way – they could use some volunteers – Sam Spayd said if they got a letter from the Lions Club or City requesting Advisory Committee members to help out, the Committee would respond accordingly – Gary reports that former Vice Chairman Dusty Rhodes has already committed to taking care of the ramp area again.  The Wings and Wheels date is still set at July 2, 2011.
Airport Manager Report Continued
· Tsunami:  

· Gary Rose advises Airport in readiness mode.

· Most of the conversation centered around the Jet “A” fuel dispensing neck which doesn’t fit the Coast Guard Helicopter.  The Coast Guard provides a funnel so they can take fuel on-board at the airport – It was discussed at length whether the City should purchase an adaptor and or have Exxon provide an adaptor so the Coast Guard funnel would not be necessary.

· It was suggested that the City/Airport submit an emergency plan to the Western Lane Emergency Group. 
· It was suggested that the City/Airport submit a fuel and fuel equipment compliance letter to the helicopter emergency service, “Life Flight.”  Exxon would be contacted prior to sending the letter of compliance.
· Later John Murphy again addressed the “Emergency Fuel Plan” – credit card accessibility? – Back-up personnel?  PWD, Mike Miller advised the Airport is currently utilizing credit cards and that Airport Manager, Gary Rose and Public Works staff member Ron Miller are trained (back-ups) to operate the fuel facility. 

Public Works Director:

Public Works Director, Mike Miller reported on the following (again with others participating):
· Airport Apron Improvement Project:
· Century West Engineering has plans at the 90% level

· Lighted cone – use of solar power systems.  FAA will allow the use of solar power, however it would not be reimbursable.
· Ramp closures during construction will be limited

· Back taxing may be utilized if required

· Beacon to be placed north of existing fire hydrant (north of garage)
· Pedestrian gate not in plans, but could be added
· Fence to stay on east side

· Segment circle needs to be re-drawn on plans

· AWOS – no special fence -  to be placed inside 8’ fenced area

· Need a south end man gate (back-side of hangers) to be drawn on plan
· Move fuel pumps & reels – currently not part of project – may be made an additive alternate in specifications/bid proposal – may solicit a Connect Oregon Grant, if possible, to fund.
· If funds available will re-surface ramp off taxiway on the south end which floods when it rains.
· Construction currently scheduled to start after July 5, 2011.

Public Works Director Continued:
· Airport Rules – Chairman, Sam Spayd submitted suggested alterations to rules as established by the committee – presented changes to PW Director, Mike Miller.

· Budget

· Budgets due March 30, 2011

· Minimum funds available for Airport – very tight budget

· New Ops @ Airport may help carry the burden to run the Airport

Next Meeting Date
May 19, 2011, 4:00 PM at City Hall 
Meeting Adjourned at 5pm
